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Fiscal Implications: This measure may impact the priorities as set forth in the Governor’s1

Executive Budget.2

Department Testimony: The Department supports the intent of the bill and would like to offer3

the following comments.4

5

Section 1 of the measure, directs the proposed task force to examine: 1) the levels of sewage6

contamination in coastal areas as a result of runoff; and 2) methods of reducing sewage7

contamination. We would like to point out that the Department’s Clean Water Branch, currently8

implements a coastal water quality monitoring program which measures water quality at beaches9

around the State. Though not directly targeting runoff events, the coastal water quality10

monitoring program includes measurements of sewage contamination such as sewage indicator11

bacteria. The water quality data collected from the coastal water quality monitoring program is12

used to determine beach sign posting and is comprehensively reported every two years in the13

State of Hawaii, Water Quality Monitoring and Assessment Report (i.e. Integrated Report). The14

next Integrated Report will be completed by the fourth quarter of 2016.15

16

The second item the proposed task force is directed to address is the examination of methods to17

reduce sewage contamination. The Department’s Environmental Management Division, has18

three branches which regulate sewage systems. The Wastewater Branch regulates individual19

waste systems (e.g. cesspools, septic tanks, etc.). The Safe Drinking Water Branch regulates20

injection wells. Lastly, the Clean Water Branch regulates sewage systems that discharge to21

surface waters. The three regulatory programs take a coordinated approach to reducing sewage22

contamination which is described in the Hawaii Water Plan. The Hawaii Water Plan was23

recently updated in 2014.24
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Given the complexity of the subjects proposed for examination, the Department has concerns1

that there are inadequate resources to procure technical support services to operate under the2

direction of the task force. Further, the Department estimates that an additional year will be3

required to complete the two proposed tasks.4

5

The Department also supports the establishment of a sewage infrastructure review task force6

under Section 3 of the bill. Sewage infrastructure in the State are generally owned by the7

Counties and various private entities. The information to be collected from the task force can be8

beneficial to the State. However, the Department understands that the success will depend on9

the Counties and private entities commitment to participate in the task force. Information and10

data about the sewage infrastructure listed under (b)(1) to (b)(6) would have to be provided by11

these parties. Therefore, the Department supports the establishment of a sewage infrastructure12

task force as long as there is a commitment by the Counties and private entities to participate in13

this initiative.14

Again, due to the complexity of the information that will need to be collected and analyzed, the15

Department requests that additional time be provided to submit the report of its findings and16

recommendations to the legislature as required by Section 3(e). The Department estimates that17

an additional year will be needed to complete this report.18

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure.19
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